June 26, 1996

Mr. Richard Cohen 610 Santa Monica Blvd., Suite 202 Santa Monica, CA 90401

Dear Mr. Cohen:

Thank you for your letter of June 20, 1996 and the accompanying videotape copy of your documentary film called "Rough Side of the Mountain." Please find the copy enclosed, as you requested.

I watched the film and found it to be interesting and the interviews of the Clinton witnesses to be of historical value. Please consider donating a copy of the film for inclusion in The President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records Collection at the National Archives. Such a donation would give the American public additional insight into a part of the history surrounding the assassination.

Please be assured that the Archives gives clear notice to the public that films in the Collection may be copyright protected. Members of the public are advised that it is their responsibility to abide by the copyright law and that any use of the film that is inconsistent with the law could amount to copyright infringement.

I have enclosed the following material for your information: a brochure on the Review Board, a brochure on The President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records Collection at the National Archives, and a brochure from the Copyright Office.

Again, thank you for sharing the documentary with us. We hope to hear from you in the future on possibly donating the film to the Collection. Your cooperation, and that of many other citizens, will prove to be critical as the Board seeks to fulfill our mandate by enriching the historical record surrounding the assassination of President Kennedy.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Samoluk, Esq. Associate Director

enclosures